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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

March 10, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, March 24, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Aaron C. Summers and Kevin R. Boyd (remotely).    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel; Attorney Dave Lett;  Sheriff Travis Roush. Attending remotely were: Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, Sierra Rutledge; Shoals Town Clerk-Treasurer; Lori Carrico, Treasurer; Nathan Hoffman, Surveyor; Julia Albright; Martin County Health Nurse; Julie Fithian, Deputy Clerk.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:36 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of March 10, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd .   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were favor, the motion passed.  

Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, advised Commissioners that new procedures are in place for current client meetings.  

Andy Ringwald, EMA, informed the Commissioners that the National Guard had contacted him and asked if there was anything that was needed  at this time.  Governor Holcomb has called in the National Guard to help provide supplies.

Julia Albright, Health Nurse, provided updates for current statistics.  

Dave Lett, County Attorney, advised that the bids presented were not due yet and have been tabled until due.  A bid for the Maintainer was received, opened and awarded to Mike Troutman of Troutman Farms in the amount of $1,018.00 with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed. A discussion transpired regarding setting up  the scoring committee for annual bridge inspection and engineering on bridge 58.
Attorney Lett, recommended that the Commissioners extended the Emergency Declaration.  A motion to extended the Emergency Declaration was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed.

Commissioner George asked Andy Ringwald, EMA, if he had time to look over the submitted emergency phone tree which was submitted for emergency implementation.  Ringwald advised he is revising and will distribute when complete.

Dena Held, Purdue 4-h Educator, advised the Purdue website is a resource for information regarding the COVID-19 virus.  They also have information on essential activity for agriculture. 

Julia Albright, Health Nurse, advised that the Health Department will continue to be open at this time.   She advised that everyone needs to continue to take precautions and adhere to the stay at home order issued by Governor Holcomb.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted an FMLA request. A motion to approve the FMLA leave was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.  Ordinance 2020-03 Emergency Leave Benefit was submitted, the policy provides leave benefit for employees in the event of a severe weather related, utility outage and or pandemic situations.   A motion to approve the ordinance was made by Commissioner Summers , seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All in favor, motion passed.  A work from home policy was presented for review.
Auditor Abel, asked about public access of the Courthouse.  Commissioner George advised that all Martin County Government Offices will be closed to the public.  Departments will continue to have at least one person in each office at all times.  Title Searchers/Abstractors will need to make an appointment with Rhonda Sanders, Recorder for Martin County.   A motion to approve closing the Government Offices of Martin County to the public was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Travis Roush, Sheriff, stated that there are currently eighty inmates with eighteen from Vigo County.  He advised that jail visits are being suspended.  Sanitation and prevention measure are currently being implemented.  

Attorney Lett stated that Friday, March 27, 2020 is Martin County’s 200th Birthday.  
Important Dates:

Safety Meetings are postponed.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:03 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, April 7, 2020 at 5:30pm.  
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